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The Croxley Green Residents’ Association (CGRA)

Website:  www.croxleyresidentsassociation.co.uk
Notes of CGRA Meeting held 12th March 2018 in the Library, Barton Way 
Attending: Barry Grant (BG, Chair); Tony Munroe (TM, Vice-Chair); Joan Zanelli (JZ, Secretary); Rose Hanscomb (RH); David Neighbour (DN); Margaret Pomfret (MP). 
Attendees: Approx. 30 residents including Parish Cllrs D. Montague and A Gallagher; District Cllrs R. Barnes, Alison Wall, Phil Brading and County Councillor Steve Drury.


1) Apologies: None
2) Notes of last meeting:  January 8th 2018 proposed DN, seconded RH.
3) Planning and Environment. 
Croxley Danes: plans approved but not signed off pending solution of site drainage matters
Croxley Station: is one of the last 13/30 stations awaiting consideration for step-free access.












ACTION BG to write to tfl on behalf of residents, include influx of commuters from Ascot Road Development  (now that MLX and additional station not being built), raising of additional funds, petition of >5000 signatures handed to tfl in 2016.
New Housing: district plan for >7000 new homes takes precedence over Neighbourhood Plan. The NP is stuck within TRDC.
4) Parish Council: update on Strategic Business Plan to be presented at Annual Parish Meeting on April 26 (Cllr Cole)
5) History Project: it was proposed, agreed and Minuted at the preceding AGM that the HP would be formally affiliated with CGRA for financial purposes. 
Update by MP wrt commemoration of the Centenary of the end of WW1, recording the soldiers who had died and also those who had survived, possibly with poppies on houses of families. There was lively discussion on the commemoration  with plaques, medals, mugs and beer mats.
TM reported on collaboration with the PC as the Clerk organises the Remembrance Day Parade. 
Resident John Galloway (JG) updated on the Wish List application to the Heritage Lottery Fund.
All Saints church is raising funds for new engraved glass memorial doors.  JG emphasised that these doors were to represent the village and not WW1. CGRA has been approached for a contribution for these glass doors (cost approx. £26,000). BG proposed that £250 be donated from CGRA fund, seconded by JZ















ACTION BG with MM.
6) Recycling:  a topic of much discussion by residents. A request for tours of recycling facilities could be dealt with at the next Local Area Forum (21st June 2018). Restrictions, eg H&SE, would apply given the complexities of large scale recycling. 
Cllr Brading (PB) updated on the HCC Campaign (SCRAP) to try and reduce fly-tipping in the county.  PB pointed out that leaving a bag of clothing outside a charity shop is fly-tipping. 
Brown bins and the % increase in cost to residents was a lively subject, PB reported that despite a 70% take up and the increased annual charge, the costs were not covered.
7) Revels: the date was Saturday June 23rd and 20-30 volunteers were needed on the day.
8) Finance: Independently examined accounts were presented and approved  at the AGM. Bank balance was £3070
9) AOB

Some pot holes had been repaired but not all
A “Smilie”traffic indicator had been purchased by HCC to be installed on Barton Way, near the junction with Fuller Way (Cllr Steve Drury reported)..

The meeting closed at 9.40pm

Date of next meeting – June 11th 2018.
